
    

                                                                                              Mathematics Grade 3 
 

 

                                                                 Numbers and Operation in Base 10 
 

 

                                                                                                   Unit 1  Place Value 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

11  Days The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can numbers 
be expressed 
ordered and 
compared? 

A place value chart can 
help you to understand 
the place value of 
whole numbers. 

Students should 
be able to write a 
whole number in 
standard form, 
expanded form 
and word form. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why the position 
of each digit of an 
number maters. 

SWBA to read, write, 
and identify place 
value of whole 
numbers through 
thousands. 

Digit 
 
Expanded form 
 
Place value 
 
Standards form 
 
Word form 
 

Preparation for: 
CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.1 Round two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers to the nearest 
ten or hundred, 
respectively. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.3 Multiply 
one digit whole numbers 
by two-digit whole 
numbers. 
 
 
 



 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can numbers 
be expressed 
ordered and 
compared? 

One can use place 
value to compare two 
whole numbers. 

Students should 
be able to use a 
number line or a 
place value chart 
to compare one 
number to 
another. 
 
Students should 
be able to show 
how to compare 
one number to 
another. 

SWBA to use place 
value to compare 
numbers. 

Is less than (<) 
 
Is greater than 
(>) 
 
Is equal to (=) 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.1 Round two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers to the nearest 
ten or hundred, 
respectively. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.3 Multiply 
one digit whole numbers 
by two-digit whole 
numbers. 
 
M04.A-T.1.1.4 Order a set 
of whole numbers from 
least to greatest or 
greatest to least. (Up 
through 9,999; limit sets 
to no more than four 
numbers) 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can numbers 
be expressed 
ordered and 
compared? 

One can use place 
value to  compare, 
then order more than 
two numbers 

Students should 
be able to put 
whole numbers 
in order from 
least to greatest. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
when and why 
ordering 
numbers matters. 

SWBA to use a 
number line and 
place value to order 
numbers through 
thousands. 

Digit 
 
Place value 
 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.1 Round two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers to the nearest 
ten or hundred, 
respectively. 
 
 



M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.3 Multiply 
one digit whole numbers 
by two-digit whole 
numbers. 
 
M04.A-T.1.1.4 Order a set 
of whole numbers from 
least to greatest or 
greatest to least. (Up 
through 9,999; limit sets 
to no more than four 
numbers) 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can numbers 
be expressed 
ordered and 
compared? 

One can round whole 
numbers to the 
nearest ten by using 
place value charts, a 
number line or 
rounding rules. 
 
Use place value 
understandings to 
round whole numbers 
to the nearest 10 or 
100. 

Students should 
be able to round 
a whole number 
by first circling 
the digit to be 
rounded and look 
at the digit to the 
right. If the digit 
is 5 or greater, 
add one to the 
circled number. 
Replace all digits 
after the circled 
digit with zeros. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why rounded 
numbers are 
easier to work 
with. 

SWBA to round 
number to the 
neatest ten. 

Round CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.1 Round two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers to the nearest 
ten or hundred, 
respectively. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 

How can numbers 
be expressed 
ordered and 
compared? 

One can use a place 
value chart, number 
line or rounding rules 
to round whole 

Students should 
be able to round 
a whole number 
by first circling 

SWBA to round 
numbers to the 
nearest hundred. 

Place value 
 
Ones 
 

Preparation for: 
CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 



represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

numbers to the 
nearest hundred. 
 
Use place value 
understandings to 
round whole numbers 
to the nearest 10 or 
100. 

the digit to be 
rounded and look 
at the digit to the 
right. If the digit 
is 5 or greater, 
add one to the 
circled number. 
Replace all digits 
after the circled 
digit with zeros. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why you may 
want to round to 
the nearest 
hundred rather 
than the nearest 
ten. 

Tens 
 
Hundreds 
 
 

to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.1 Round two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers to the nearest 
ten or hundred, 
respectively. 

  
                                        Review Common Assessment Unit 1  Place Value 
 

 

11 Days 
 
                                                 Common Assessment Unit 1  Place Value  
 

 

                                                                                                                 Unit 2  Addition 

 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

 

14 Days 

The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

Properties of 
operations are rules 
that are used to add, 
subtract, multiply and 
divide numbers. 
 
Properties of addition 
can help you add 
whole numbers. 

Students should 
be able to use the 
commutative, 
Associative, and 
identity 
Properties of 
Addition to add 
numbers. 

SWBA to use the 
addition properties 
to add whole 
numbers. 

Properties of 
addition: 
Associative 
Commutative 
Identity 
 
Mental Math 
 
Parentheses. 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 



values.  
Commutative Property:   
The order in which two 
numbers are added 
does not change the 
sum. 
 
Associative Property: 
the way in which the 
you group numbers 
when adding does not 
change the sum. 
 
Identity Property of 
Addition: Zero plus any 
number is that 
number. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

 100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 

 
 

The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

Rows, Columns, and 
diagonals in the 
addition table 
represent number 
patterns. 
 
Examples of the 
addition properties can 
be found in addition 
tables. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition tables or 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 

Students should 
be able to find 
patterns of 
numbers in the 
addition table 
and explain then 
using properties. 

SWBA to identify 
patterns in the 
addition table. 

Pattern  CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 

M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 

arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition tables or 
multiplication tables), and 
explain them using 
properties of operations. 



operations. (ex. Explain 
that 4 times a number 
is always even and 
explain why 4 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into two 
equal addends.) 

 
 

The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

A lace value chart can 
be used to find 
addition patterns. 
 
Patterns of numbers 
can be formed by 
adding 10, 100, or 
1000. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition tables or 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. (ex. Explain 
that 4 times a number 
is always even and 
explain why 4 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into two 
equal addends.) 

Students should 
be able to use 
place value to 
describe patterns 
in numbers. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how place value 
helps when 
adding mentally. 

SWBA to use place 
value to identify 
addition patterns. 

Pattern CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition tables or 
multiplication tables), and 
explain them using 
properties of operations. 

 
 

The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

One can use place 
value and patterns to 
help add numbers 
quickly. 
 
One way to add 
mentally is to make a 
ten or a hundred. 
Another way is to 
break apart addends. 
 
Students should not be 
requited to show a 
particular series of 
steps when performing 

Student should 
be able to choose 
a strategy to add 
numbers 
mentally. 

SWBA to use mental 
addition strategies. 

Ones  
 
Tens 
 
Hundreds  

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 



mental math. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

When a problem 
contains the word 
“about”, one can 
estimate rather than 
find am exact answer. 
 
One way to estimate 
the sum of numbers is 
to round to the nearest 
10 or 100. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

Students should 
be able to use 
rounding to the 
nearest ten or 
hundred to 
estimate a sum. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
when they might 
need to estimate 
a sum. 

SWBA to estimate 
sums using rounding. 

Estimate CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

To regroup when 
adding numbers, you 
rename a number 
using place value. 
 
Models can be used to 
add numbers that 
involve regrouping. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 

Students should 
be able to find a 
sum by using 
models to 
regroup 

SWBA to use models 
to explore adding 
three-digit numbers. 

Reasonable 
 
Regroup 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 



of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

One can add three-
digit numbers by 
regrouping. 
 
One can check sums by 
using the Commutative 
Property of Addition or 
by estimating. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

Students should 
be able to find a 
sum and check 
for 
reasonableness 
of the answer. 
 
SWBA to explain 
how to use place 
value to add 
three-digit 
numbers. 

SWBA to add three-
digit numbers and 
use estimation to 
check for 
reasonableness. 

Reasonable 
 
Regroup 
 
Unknown  
 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of tens 
and place 
values. 

How can place 
value help me to 
add larger 
numbers? 

Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations, and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 

Students should 
be able to find a 
sum and check 
the 
reasonableness 
of the sum by 
estimation.  
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how you can 
check your 
answer for 
reasonableness. 

SWBA to add four-
digit numbers with 
regrouping. 

Bar diagram CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two- 
and three digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 to 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 

  
                                                  Review Common assessment Unit 2  Addition 
 

 

 14Days 
 
                                                        Common assessment Unit 2   Addition 
 
 



 

                                                                                Unit 3  Subtraction 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

11 days The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

One way to subtract 
mentally is to break up 
the smaller number 
into parts and then 
subtract the parts. 
 
Subtracting a number 
from itself is zero. 
 
Subtracting zero from a 
number a number is 
the number. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Solve two-step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 

Students should 
be able to 
mentally find the 
difference to a 
subtraction 
problem by 
breaking apart 
the smaller 
number. 
 
Student should 
be able to explain 
how to subtract 
mentally. 

SWBA to use 
strategies to subtract 
mentally. 

Difference 
 
Subtract 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 



including rounding. whole number answers. 
 

M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems 

to whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

One can estimate the 
difference of two 
numbers by rounding 
each number before 
subtracting. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Solve two-step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

Students should 
be able to 
estimate the 
difference to a 
subtraction 
problem by 
rounding each 
number to the 
nearest hundred. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how they know 
to which place 
value position to 
round a number. 

SWBA to estimate 
differences using 
rounding to the 
nearest ten or 
hundred. 

Estimate  CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 



whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

One can use place 
value to rename a 
number in a 
subtraction problem. 
 
One can check the 
answer to a 
subtraction problem by 
adding. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Solve two-step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

Students should 
be able to find 
the difference to 
a subtraction 
problem by 
regrouping. 
 
 

SWBA to model 
subtraction with 
regrouping. 

Regroup 
 
Inverse 
operations  

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 



 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

When solving a 
subtraction problem, 
you can regroup 
hundreds the same 
way you group tens. 
 
One can use addition 
to check the solution of 
a subtraction problem. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
 

Students should 
be able to find 
the difference to 
a subtraction 
problem by 
regrouping. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why you can use 
addition to check 
your answer to a 
subtraction 
problem. 

SWBA to subtract 
three-digit numbers 
with regrouping. 

Round 
 

CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

One can use the same 
steps for subtracting 
four-digit numbers as 
you used to subtract 
three-digit numbers. 
 
One can check the 
reasonableness of a 
subtraction problem 
using estimation. 
 
Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 

Students should 
be able to find 
the difference to 
a subtraction 
problem by 
regrouping. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how subtracting a 
four digit is like 
subtracting a 
three digit 
number. 

SWBA to subtract 
four-digit numbers 
with regrouping. 

 CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-



the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Solve two-step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

digit numbers from three-
digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 The base-ten 
number system 
is a way to 
organize, 
represent, and 
compare 
numbers using 
groups of ten 
and place 
value. 

How are the 
operations of 
subtraction and 
addition related? 

Fluently add and 
subtract within 1000 
using strategies and 
algorithms based on 
place value, properties 
of operations and/or 
the relationship 
between addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Solve two-step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 

 SWBA to subtract 
across zeros. 

 CC.2.1.2.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.2 Add two-
and three-digit whole 
numbers (limit sums from 
100 through 1000) and/or 
subtract two- and three-
digit numbers from three-



Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

digit whole numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

  
                                             Review Common Assessment  Unit 3 Subtraction 
 

11 Days  
                                                  Common Assessment  Unit 3 Subtraction 
 

 

                                                  Operations  and Algebraic Thinking  
 

 

                                                               Unit 4  Understand Multiplication 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 



10 days Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does 
multiplication 
mean? 

Multiplication can help 
you add identical 
numbers quickly. 
 
One can use equal 
groups to model and 
solve multiplication. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 5 x 
7 as the totals number 
of objects in 5 groups 
of 7 objects. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations that 
involving equal groups, 
arrays and 
measurement 
quantities, by drawings 
and equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem.  

Students should 
be able to use 
equal groups to 
show the 
multiplication of 
whole numbers. 

SWBA to use models 
to explore the 
meaning of 
multiplication. 

Equal groups 
 
Multiplication 
 
Multiplication 
sentences 
 
Multiply  
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does 
multiplication 
mean? 

One can interpret the 
product of whole 
numbers as the total 
number of objects in a 
set of equal groups. 
 
One can write a 
multiplication sentence 
for a word problem 
and let a symbol stand 
for the unknown. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 5 x 
7 as the totals number 
of objects in 5 groups 
of 7 objects. 
 
Use multiplication and 

Students should 
be able to 
interpret 
products of 
whole numbers. 
Students should 
be able to 
translate from 
words to a model 
to a 
multiplication 
sentence. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
describe how 
multiplication 
and repeated 
addition are alike. 

SWBA to relate 
multiplication and 
addition. 

Factors 
 
Multiply 
 
Products 
 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 



division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations that 
involving equal groups, 
arrays and 
measurement 
quantities, by drawings 
and equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 
 
Solve word problems 
using the four 
operations. Represent 
these problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does 
multiplication 
mean? 

One can use an array 
to find the unknown 
number in a 
multiplication 
sentence. 
 
One can use the 
Commutative Property 
of Multiplication as a 
strategy to multiply 
numbers. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 5 x 

Students should 
be able to us 
arrays to model 
the commutative 
property of 
multiplication. 

SWBA to use arrays 
to explore and model 
multiplication. 

Array 
 
Commutative 
Property of 
Multiplication 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 



7 as the totals number 
of objects in 5 groups 
of 7 objects. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations that 
involving equal groups, 
arrays and 
measurement 
quantities, by drawings 
and equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide.  

of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O 2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property) 
M03.B-O 2.1.2 apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property) 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does 
multiplication 
mean? 

One can use arrays to 
represent and solve 
multiplication 
problems. 
 
One can use the 
Commutative Property 
of Multiplication as a 
strategy for solving 
multiplication problem. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 5 x 
7 as the totals number 
of objects in 5 groups 
of 7 objects. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations that 
involving equal groups, 

Students should 
be able to write 
two 
multiplication 
sentences for an 
array. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
describe how the 
Commutative 
Property can be 
used to write 
multiplication 
sentences. 

SWBA to use arrays 
to multiply. 

Array 
 
Commutative 
Property of 
Multiplication 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 



arrays and 
measurement 
quantities, by drawings 
and equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Solve word problems 
using the four 
operations. Represent 
these problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O 2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property) 
M03.B-O 2.1.2 apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property) 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 

What does 
multiplication 
mean? 

One can write a 
multiplication sentence 
to solve word 
problems involving 
combinations. 

Students should 
be able to find 
the number of 
combinations 
that are possible 

SWBA to use 
multiplication to find 
the total number of 
combinations that 
can be made when 

Combination 
 
Tree diagram 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 



represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 5 x 
7 as the totals number 
of objects in 5 groups 
of 7 objects. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations that 
involving equal groups, 
arrays and 
measurement 
quantities, by drawings 
and equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 
 
Solve word problems 
using the four 
operations. Represent 
these problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

in real life 
situations by 
using 
multiplication. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
describe how 
multiplication can 
help find 
combinations. 

given two groups or 
objects. 

CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated.) Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with a 
symbol standing for the 
unknown quantity. Limit 
problems to whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answer. Limit problems to 
whole numbers and 
having whole number 
answers. 



  
                                        Review Common Assessment Unit 4  Understand Multiplication 
 

 

10 days 
 
                                               Common Assessment Unit 4    Understand Multiplication  
 

 

                                                          Unit 5  Understand Division 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

10 Days Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does division 
mean? 

One can separate 
objects into groups to 
model division. 
 
In a division problem, 
one number tells you 
how many items you 
have. The other tells 
you how many equal 
shares. or groups, to 
form, or how many to 
put in each group. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as a number of 
objects in each share 
when the 56 objects 
are partitioned equally 
into 8 shares, or the 
number of shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. 
 

Student should 
be able to find 
the unknown 
number that 
makes a sentence 
true (such as 12 
divided by ? = 6). 

SWBA to explore 
meanings of division. 

Division 
 
Divide 
 
Partition 
 
Division 
sentence 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2  Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 



Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating to three whole 
numbers.  
(ex. Determine the 
unknown number that 
makes the equation 
true in each of the 
equations  8 x ? = 48, 5 
= ? divided by 3, 6 x 6 = 
? 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does division 
mean? 

One can think of 
division as equal shares 
in two ways. One way 
is to think of the 
number of objects in 
each group when 
objects are placed in 
equal groups. Another 
way is to think of the 
number of equal 
groups when objects 
are placed in equal 
groups.  
 
One can use arrays to 
help you divide. 
 
One can write division 
sentences to model 
division. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as a number of 
objects in each share 
when the 56 objects 
are partitioned equally 
into 8 shares, or the 
number of shares 

Students should 
be able to write a 
division sentence 
to represent 
equal sharing. 
 
Students will be 
able to explain 
how dividing is 
like sharing. 

SWBA to model 
division as equal 
sharing. 

Divide 
 
Division 
sentence 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2  Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 



when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating to three whole 
numbers.  
(ex. Determine the 
unknown number that 
makes the equation 
true in each of the 
equations  8 x ? = 48, 5 
= ? divided by 3, 6 x 6 = 
? 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does division 
mean? 

One can divide using 
repeated subtraction 
and number lines. 
 
One can solve real 
world division 
problems by writing a 
division sentence and 
letting a symbol stand 
for the unknown 
number.  
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as a number of 
objects in each share 
when the 56 objects 
are partitioned equally 
into 8 shares, or the 
number of shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. 

Students should 
be able to solve 
division problems 
by using repeated 
subtraction. 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how division is 
related to 
subtraction. 

SWBA to use models 
to relate division and 
subtraction. 

Repeated 
subtraction 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2  Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 



 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating to three whole 
numbers.  
(ex. Determine the 
unknown number that 
makes the equation 
true in each of the 
equations  8 x ? = 48, 5 

= ? divided by 3, 6 x 
6 = ? 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
By the end of Grade 3, 
know from memory all 
products of two one 
digit numbers. 

and/or measurement 
quantities. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What does division 
mean? 

The operations of 
multiplication and 
division are related. 
 
One can use 
multiplication facts to 
help solve division 
problems. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 

Students should 
be able to write 
related division 
and 
multiplication 
sentences for 
models. 

SWBA to explore 
how division and 
multiplication are 
related. 

Dividend 
 
Divisor 
 
Quotient 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 



multiplication or 
division equation 
relating to three whole 
numbers.  
(ex. Determine the 
unknown number that 
makes the equation 
true in each of the 
equations  8 x ? = 48, 5 
= ? divided by 3, 6 x 6 = 
? 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown-factor 
problem (ex. Find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number makes 32 
when multiplied by 8) 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
By the end of Grade 3, 
know from memory all 
products of two one 
digit numbers. 

(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation 
with an unknown factor. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 

What does division 
mean? 

Multiplication and 
division are inverse 
operations because 
they undo each other. 
 
One can use 
multiplication facts to 
help you remember 
division facts. 
 

Students should 
be able to write 
the fact family for 
the set of three 
numbers. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how they can use 
multiplication 

SWBA to divide using 
related multiplication 
facts. 

Inverse 
operations 
 
Related facts 
 
Fact families 
 
Dividend  
 
Divisor 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 



equivalent 
forms. 

Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating to three whole 
numbers.  
(ex. Determine the 
unknown number that 
makes the equation 
true in each of the 
equations  8 x ? = 48, 5 
= ? divided by 3, 6 x 6 = 
? 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown-factor 
problem (ex. Find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number makes 32 
when multiplied by 8) 
 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
By the end of Grade 3, 
know from memory all 
products of two one 
digit numbers. 
 
 
 
 

 

facts.  
Quotient 
 
 
 

division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation 
with an unknown factor. 



  
                                                      Review Common Assessment   Unit 5  Understand Division 
 

 

10 Days 
 
                                                          Common Assessment   Unit 5    Understand Division 
 

 

                                                               Unit 6  Multiplication and Division Patterns 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

14 Days 
 
 

Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use patterns 
in the multiplication 
table to find products 
and unknown factors. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 

Students should 
be able to find 
and explain 
patterns in a 
multiplication 
table. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how a 
multiplication 
table can help 
you multiply. 

SWBA to identify and 
explain patterns in 
the multiplication 
table. 

Rows 
 
Columns 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 



multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use equal 
groups and arrays to 
multiply by 2. 
 
One can also use 
drawings, such as a bar 
diagram, to multiply by 
2. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division  within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 

Students should 
be able to use 
different 
strategies, such 
as draw and array 
or draw a picture, 
to multiply. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
what they notice 
about all of the 
products of 2. 

SWBA to use arrays 
and drawings, such 
as bar diagrams, to 
multiply by 2. 

Multiply 

 
CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 



equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
 

 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use the 2s 
multiplication facts to 
help you divide by 2. 
 
To show a number 
divided by 2, one can 
use or draw models to 

Students should 
be able to find 
the quotient of a 
division problem 
by partitioning 
counters, one at 
a time, into each 

SWBA to use models 
and relate 
multiplication facts 
to divide by 2. 

Partition 
 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 



situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

show two equal 
groups. 
 
One can write division 
sentences with a 
symbol for the 
unknown, Then they 
can find the unknown. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown factor 
problem. (find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number that makes 

group until they 
are gone. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how the 
relationship 
between 
multiplication 
and division can 
help them find an 
unknown 
dividend, divisor, 
or quotient. 

multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 



32 when multiplied by 
8) 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
 
 

M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

Multiply by 5 is the 
same as skip counting 
by 5. 
 
When you multiply by 
5, the products follow 
a pattern in that the 
last digit is 0 or 5. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 

Students should 
be able to find 
the unknown in a 
multiplication 
sentence by skip 
counting. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
describe what 
they notice about 
all the products 
of 5.  

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
including patterns to 
multiply by 5. 

Skip Count  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 



symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
 
 

and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 



(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use the 5s 
multiplication facts to 
help you divide by 5. 
 
To show division by 5, 
one can use an array or 
model to show 5 equal 
groups. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 

Students should 
be able to find 
the quotient of a 
division problem 
by using related 
multiplication 
facts or by 
partitioning 
objects into equal 
groups. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how an array can 
help you solve a 
related 
multiplication 
and division 
problem. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
including related 
multiplication facts 
to divide by 5. 

Inverse 
operations 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 



addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can skip count, 
use repeated addition, 
and/or use a number 
line to multiply by 10. 
 
One can use patterns 
to multiply by 10. The 
product of any number 
and 10 ends in 0. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 

Students should 
be able to find 
the unknown in 
multiplication 
sentences by skip 
counting on a 
number line and 
count the equal 
jumps. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to use 
patterns to 
multiply numbers 

by 10. 

SWBA to use 
different 
strategies, 
including patterns 
to multiply by 10. 

Dime CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 



equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 

and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic  
Patterns (including 
patterns in the addition 
and multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 



decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use basic facts 
and patterns to 
multiply a one-digit 
number by a multiple 
of 10. 
 
One can use place 
value and/or 
properties to multiply 
by a multiple of 10. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 

Students should 
be able to 
multiply a one-
digit number by a 
multiple of 10 
using different 
strategies, such 
decomposing 
numbers and 
using the 
distributive 
property or using 
place value. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how basic facts 
and patterns help 
when multiplying 
a number by a 
multiple of 10. 

SWBA to use basic 
facts and patterns to 
multiply a number by 
a multiple of 10. 

Multiple CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
CC.2.1.3.B.1 Apply place 
value understanding and 
properties of operations 
to perform multi-digit 
arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 



operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Multiply one-digit 
whole numbers by 
multiples of 10 in the 
range 10-90 (ex. 9 x 80, 
5 x 60) using strategies 
based on place value 
and properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply place value 
understanding and 
properties of 
operations to perform 
multi-digit arithmetic. 

numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 
 
M03.A-T.1.1.3 Multiply 
one digit whole numbers 
by two digit multiples of 
10 (from 10 through 90). 



 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What is the 
importance of 
patterns in 
learning 
multiplication and 
division? 

One can use repeated 
subtraction to divide 
by 10. 
 
One can use related 
multiplication facts to 
divide by 10. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 

Students will be 
able to use 
different 
strategies to 
solve a division 
problem such as 
using repeated 
subtraction or a 
related 
multiplication 
fact. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how skip 
counting by 10’s 
can help them 
find the quotient 
of 10s facts. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
including related 
multiplication facts 
to divide by 10. 

Unknown  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 



patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 

 

  
                                    Review Common Assessment Unit 6   Multiplication and Division Patterns 
 

 

14 Days 
 
                                         Common Assessment Unit 6    Multiplication and Division Patterns 
 

 

                                                        Operations and Algebraic Thinking  
 

 

                                                                       Unit 7    Multiplication and Division 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

13 Days Numbers, What strategies One can use arrays, Students should SWBA to use Commutative CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 



measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

equal groups, number 
lines, and properties to 
multiply by 3. 
 
One can find the 
unknown in a 
multiplication sentence 
by using the 
Commutative Property.   
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 

be able to use 
different 
strategies such as 
arrays and skip 
counting with 
number lines, to 
multiply. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how a number 
line can help 
them multiply by 
3. 

different strategies, 
such as arrays, equal 
groups, and 
properties, to 
multiply by 3. 

Property and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 



patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

 

and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

One can use the 3s 
multiplication facts to 
help you divide by 3. 
 
One can also use a 
multiplication table or 
skip count backwards 
on a number line to 
divide by 3. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 

SWBA to solve 
division problems 
by skip counting 
backwards by 3s 
and/or use 
related 
multiplication 
facts to find the 
unknown 
quotient. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
different ways to 
fine a quotient 
without using 
models. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
including related 
multiplication facts, 
to divide by 3. 

Quotient  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 



partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown factor 
problem. (find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number that makes 
32 when multiplied by 
8) 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 

problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic  
Patterns (including 
patterns in the addition 
and multiplication table) 



Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

One can use a known 
multiplication fact to 
solve a multiplication 
fact you do not know. 
 
One way to solve a 
multiplication problem 
is to decompose, or 
separate one of the 
factors into two equal 
addends.  
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 

Students should 
be able to use 
strategies of 
doubling a known 
fact to find a 
product. 

SWBA to explore 
how to double a 
known fact in order 
to multiply. 

Known fact 
 
Decompose 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 



40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 

 
 

(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

To multiply by 4, one 
can decompose 4 into 
equal addends of 2 + 2, 
then use the known 
fact and double the 
product. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 

Students should 
be able to solve a 
multiplication 
problem by 
doubling a known 
fact, decompose 
a factor into two 
equal addends, 
then use a known 
fact and double 
it. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
a strategy they 
could use to 
multiply by 4. 

SWBA to double a 
known fact by to 
multiply by 4. 

Known fact 
 
Decompose 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 



division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 

M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

One can use equal 
groups or repeated 
subtraction to divide 
by 4. 
 
One can use inverse 
operations, 
multiplication, to find 
the unknown number 
when dividing by 4. 
 
One can think of 
division as an unknown 
factor problem. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 

Students should 
be able to use 
different 
strategies to 
solve division 
problems by 
using repeated 
subtraction or a 
related 
multiplication 
fact. 
 
Student should 
be able to explain 
how an array can 

help them divide. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
including related 
multiplication facts, 
to divide by 4. 

Equal groups CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 



whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent  
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown factor 
problem. (find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number that makes 
32 when multiplied by 
8) 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 

and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 



Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations.  
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

When a number is 
multiplied by 1, the 
product is that 
number. This is the 
Identity Property of 
multiplication. 
 
When a number is 
multiplied by 0, the 
product is 0. This is the 
Zero Property of 
multiplication. 
 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown number 
to represent the 
problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 

Students should 
be able to use 
properties to find 
the unknown 
number in 
multiplication 
sentences. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how the identity 
property affects 
numbers. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
such as equal groups, 
patterns, and 
properties, to 
multiply by 0 and 1. 

Identity Property 
of Multiplication 
 
Zero Property of 
Multiplication. 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 



relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

 

the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 

What strategies 
can be used to 
learn 
multiplication and 
division facts? 

One can use division 
rules to find the 
quotient when dividing 
by 1. 
 
One can use division 
rules to fins the 

Students should 
be able to use 
rules to find the 
unknown number 
in a division 
sentence. 
 

SWBA to use division 
rules to divide with 0 
and 1. 

Dividend 
 
Divisor 

 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 



situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

quotient when the 
dividend is 0. 
 
One cannot divide by 
zero. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the 
problem.) 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

Students should 
be able to explain 
how division 
rules can help 
learn division 
facts more 
quickly. 

multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole-
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 



 
 
 

 
                                    Review Common Assessment Unit 7   Multiplication and Division 
 

 

13 Days 
 

 
                                         Common Assessment Unit 7     Multiplication and Division 
 

 

                                                        Unit 8  Apply Multiplication and Division. 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

14 Days Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

To multiply by 6, you 
can decompose 6 into 
equal addends of 3 + 3. 
 
One can draw an array 
to multiply by 6. 
 
One can use the 
multiplication table to 
find patterns when 
multiplying by 6. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 

Students should 
be able to find 
the product of a 
multiplication 
problem of 
multiplying by 6 
by doubling a 
known fact.  
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how doubling a 
known fact can 
be helpful when 
finding products 
mentally.   

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
including doubling a 
known fact, to 
multiply by 6. 

Decompose  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 



represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 



equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

When multiplying by 7, 
7 can be decomposed 
into addends of 2 + 5. 
 
To multiply by 7, one 
can use known 
multiplication facts to 
involve 5 and 2. 
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 

Students should 
be able to find 
the product of a 
multiplication 
problem by 
decomposing a 
factor and using 
known facts. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
compare finding 
products using 
the commutative 
property of 
multiplication 
and using related 
multiplication 
facts.  

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
such as properties, 
arrays, and 
decomposing factors, 
to multiply by 7. 

Commutative 
Property 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 



patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

One can use different 
strategies, such as 
drawings an array or 
using repeated 
subtraction, to divide 6 
and 7. 
 
One can find the 
unknown in a division 
number sentence 
involving divisors of 6 
and 7. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 

Students should 
be able to find 
the unknown 
number in a 
division problem 
such as 48 
divided by ? = 8 
and use the 
inverse operation 
of multiplication 
to find the 
unknown factor. 
(think 8 times 
what will give 
you 48) 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
including arrays, and 
repeated 
subtraction, to divide 
by 6 and 7. 

Repeated 
subtraction 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  



whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown factor 
problem. (find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number that makes 
32 when multiplied by 
8) 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 

 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how learning 
multiplication 
and division facts 
at the same time 
helps to learn 
them more 
quickly. 

 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 



Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations.  

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

To multiply by 8, one 
can decompose 8 into 
equal addends of 4 + 4. 
 
One can also draw an 
array or picture, or use 
the commutative 
property to help you 
multiply by 8.  
 
Interpret products of 
whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 

Students should 
be able to find 
the product of a 
multiplication 
problem by 
doubling a known 
fact. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
when they would 
choose to 
decompose a 
multiplication 
fact rather than 
draw a picture. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
such as arrays, 
drawings, and known 
facts to multiply by 8. 

Known fact CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 



operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

One can use the 
commutative property 
of multiplication to 
help you multiply by 9. 
 
One can use patterns 
and known facts to 
help you remember 9s 
facts. 
 
Interpret products of 

Students should 
be able to find 
the product of a 
multiplication 
problem with a 
factor of 9. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to 10s facts 
can help multiply 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
such as properties, 
known facts, or 
patterns, to multiply 
by 9. 

Pattern  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 



forms. whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Identify arithmetic 
patterns (including 
patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication tables), 
and explain them using 
properties of 
operations. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 

by 9.  
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency.  
 
CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 
and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 



and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.5 Identify 
arithmetic patterns 
(including patterns in the 
addition and 
multiplication table) 
and/or explain them using 
properties of operations. 
(Ex. Observe 6 times a 
number is always even 
and explain why 6 times a 
number can be 
decomposed into three 
equal addends. 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

One can use 
multiplication, the 
inverse operation of 
division, to divide by 8 
and 9. 
 
One can use equal 
groups and repeated 
subtraction to solve 
division problems with 
8 and 9 as divisors. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 

Students should 
be able to find 
the unknown 
number in a 
division problem 
by using 
multiplication to 
find the unknown 
fact 
 
Students will be 
able to explain 
how finding a 
quotient can be 
thought of as an 
unknown, or 
missing factor 
problem. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies 
such as equal groups, 
repeated 
subtraction, and 
related multiplication 
facts to divide by 8 
and 9. 

Inverse 
operations 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) or 
division (limiting dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 



situations involving 
equal groups, (ex. By 
using drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol to represent 
the unknown to 
represent the problem. 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 
 
Understand division as 
an unknown factor 
problem. (find 32 
divided by 8 by finding 
the number that makes 
32 when multiplied by 
8) 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
  

through 10) equation 
relating three- whole 
numbers. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.2.1 Interpret 
and/or model division as a 
multiplication equation  
with an unknown factor 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

One can use patterns, 
models, or known facts 
to multiply by 11 and 
12. 
 
Interpret products of 

Students should 
be able to explain 
how to use 
multiplication 
facts with smaller 
numbers to 

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
such as patterns, 
models, and array to 
multiply by 11 and 
12. 

Decompose  CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.1 Interpret 



mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 
 

whole numbers (ex. 
Interpret 5 x 7 as the 
total number of objects 
in 5 groups of 7 objects 
each) 

 

remember 
multiplication 
facts with 11 and 
12. 

and/or describe products 
of whole numbers (up to 
and including 10 x 10) 
 
 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can 
multiplication and 
division facts with 
smaller numbers 
be applied to 
larger numbers? 

One can use different 
strategies, such as 
equal groups or 
repeated subtraction, 
to divide by 11 or 12. 
 
One can also use the 
inverse operation of 
multiplication to divide 
11 and 12. 
 
One can find the 
unknown in a division 
number sentence 
involving divisors of 11 
and 12. 
 
Interpret whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (ex.  
Interpret 56 divided by 
8 as the number of 
objects in each shares 
when 56 objects are 
partitioned into equal 
shares of 8 objects 
each. ) 
 
Determine the 
unknown whole 
number in a 
multiplication or 
division equation 
relating three whole 
numbers (determine 
the unknown number 
that makes the 
equation true). 

Students should 
be able to find 
the unknown 
number in a 
division problem 
which has a 
devisor or 
quotient of 11 or 
12 by using 
multiplication to 
find that 
unknown factor. 

SWBA to use 
different strategies, 
such as equal groups, 
repeated 
subtraction, and 
related facts, to 
divide 11 and 12. 

Dividend 
 
Quotient 
 
Divisor 
 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
M03.B-O.1.1.2 Interpret 
and/or describe whole 
number quotients of 
whole numbers (limit 
dividends through 50, and 
limit divisors and 
quotients through 10 
 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.2 Determine 
the unknown whole 
number in a multiplication 
(up to and including 10 x 
10) and/or division (limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve word 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups 
and/or measurement 
quantities. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 



 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 

 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 

  
                                                          Review Common Assessment   Unit 8 Apply Multiplication and Division. 
 

 

14 Days 
 
                                                           Common Assessment   Unit 8 Apply Multiplication and Division. 
 

 
                                                            Unit 9  Properties and Equations 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

14 Days Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can take apart or 
decompose a factor to 
multiply. 
 
When you decompose 
a factor, you have 
smaller numbers that 
are easier to multiply. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 

Students should 
be able to find a 
product of a 
problem by 
decomposing or 
breaking apart 
one of the 
factors. 

SWBA to explore 
how to take apart 
factors to multiply. 

 CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 



40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

of the property). 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can use the 
distributive property to 
help find products. 
 
First, decompose on of 
the factors into a sum. 
Then use the smaller 
known facts to 
multiply. Finally, add 
the products. 
 
The distributive 
property combines 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

Students should 
be able to find a 
product of a 
problem by using 
the distributive 
property. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how parentheses 
are used when 
grouping factors. 

SWBA to apply the 
Distributive Property 
to find products. 

Distributive 
Property 

CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can use models to 
show that the way you 
group factors when 
multiplying does not 
change the product. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 

Students should 
be able to 
multiply a set of 
three numbers 
two different 
ways. 

SWBA to explore 
how to find the 
product of three 
factors. 

 CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 



structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division (ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 
 

multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

The associative 
property of 
multiplication states 
that you can group 
factors differently and 
the product will remain 
the same. 
 
One can use the 
associative property of 
multiplication to 
mentally multiply three 
numbers more easily. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
Fluently multiply and 
divide within 100, 
using strategies such as 
the relationship 
between multiplication 
and division ( ex. 
Knowing that 8 x 5 = 
40, one knows 40 
divided by 5 = 8) or 
properties of 
operations. 

Students should 
be able to use 
parentheses to 
group two factors 
when multiplying 
three numbers. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why the grouping 
of the factors 
does not matter 
when finding a 
product of three 
numbers. 

SWBA to apply the 
associative property 
of multiplication to 
find products. 

Associative 
Property of 
Multiplication  

CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.3 Demonstrate 
multiplication and division 
fluency. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 



 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can use words and 
phrases to represent 
each of the four 
operations: addition, 
subtraction, 
Multiplication and 
division. 
One can use numbers 
and operation symbols 
to write verbal phrases 
as numerical 
expression. 
 
Apply properties of 
operations as 
strategies to multiply 
and divide. 
 
 

Students should 
be able to write a 
verbal phrase as 
an expression 
using numbers 
and symbols. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
what kinds of 
specific words 
and phrases can 
be used to 
represent each of 
the four 
operations. 

SWBA to write 
expressions using the 
four operations. 

Operations 
 
Expressions 

CC.2.2.3.A.2 Understand 
properties of 
multiplication and the 
relationship between 
multiplication and 
division. 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.1 Apply the 
commutative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 
 
M03.B-O.2.1.2 Apply the 
associative property of 
multiplication (not 
identification or definition 
of the property). 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can use a symbol 
or letter to stand for an 
unknown quantity in 
an expression. This is 
called a variable. 
 
One can evaluate an 
expression by replacing 
the variable with a 
number and finding 
the numerical value of 
the expression. 
 
Solve two step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 

Students should 
be able to 
evaluate an 
expression 
involving any of 
the four 
operations. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
the process of 
evaluating an 
expression with 
more than one 
operation and no 
parentheses. 

SWBA to write 
expression s using 
the four operations 

Evaluate 
 
Variable 
 

CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated) Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with 
symbols standing for the 
unknown. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 



computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 
 

answers. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can write 
equations to represent 
one- and two-step 
word problems. 
 
One can use letters 
and symbols in an 
equation to represent 
the unknown. 
 
Solve two step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
 
Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

Students should 
be able to write 
an equation to 
represent a one- 
or two-step word 
problem. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how letters and 
symbols are used 
in equations. 

SWBA to represent 
one- and two- step 
word problems using 
equations with a 
variable. 

Equation  CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 
explicitly stated) Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with 
symbols standing for the 
unknown. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 

How are 
properties and 
equations used to 
group numbers? 

One can solve two-step 
word problems by 
writing an equation 
and using a variable to 
stand for the unknown. 
 
Solve two step word 
problems using the 
four operations. 
 

Students should 
be able to write 
an equation to 
represent a one- 
or two-step word 
problem. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why it is 

SWBA to represent 
one- and two- step 
word problems using 
equations with a 
variable. 

 CC.2.2.3.A.4 Solve 
problems involving the 
four operations, and 
identify and explain 
patterns in arithmetic. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.1 Solve two 
step word problems using 
the four operations 
(expressions are not 



equivalent 
forms. 

Represent these 
problems using 
equations with a letter 
standing for the 
unknown quantity. 
 
Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers using mental 
computation and 
estimation strategies 
including rounding. 

important to 
perform the 
operations in the 
equation in a 
certain order. 

explicitly stated) Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.2 Represent 
two-step word problems 
using equations with 
symbols standing for the 
unknown. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 
 
M03.B-O.3.1.3 Asses the 
reasonableness of the 
answers. Limit to 
problems with whole 
numbers and having 
whole number answers. 

  
                                      Review Common Assessment Unit 9  Properties and Equations 
 

 

14 Days 
 
                                           Common Assessment Unit 9     Properties and Equations 
 

 

                                                         Numbers and Operations - Fractions 
 

 

                                                                   Unit 10   Fractions 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

 13 Days Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 

One can divide a whole 
into equal parts. One 
equal part of the whole 
is a unit fraction. 

Students should 
be able to use 
fraction tiles to 
model a unit 

SWBA to explore and 
model unit fractions.  

Fraction 
 
Unit fraction 
 

CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 



inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

parts?  
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 
 
Partition shapes into 
parts with equal areas. 
Express the area of 
each part as a unit 
fraction of the whole. 
(ex. Partition a shape 
into 4 parts with equal 
areas, and describe the 
area of each part as ¼ 
of the area of the 
shape. 

fraction. First 
model the one 
whole, using the 
1-whole fraction 
tile. Then model 
one whole 
divided into “n” 
equal parts. Find 
the unit fraction 
which represents 
one equal part of 
the whole. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
what happens to 
the size of each 
part when you 
divide a whole 
into more and 
more parts. 

CC2.3.3.A.2 Use 
understandings of 
fractions to partition 
shapes into parts with 
equal areas and express 
the area of each part as a 
unit fraction of the whole. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.3 Partition 
shapes into parts with 
equal areas. Express the 
area of each part as a unit 
fraction of the whole. 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

Students should be 
able to explain how to 
write a fraction to 
describe part of a 
whole. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 

Students should 
be able to use a 
fraction to 
represent a 
fraction model.  
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to write a 
fraction to 
describe part of a 
whole. 

SWBA to read and 
write fractions that 
name part of a 
whole. 

Numerator 
 
Denominator  

CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 



denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

One can use fractions 
to name part of a 
whole and one can also 
use fractions to name 
part of a set. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 

Students should 
be able to use a 
fraction to name 
parts of a set. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how finding a 
fraction of a set is 
different that 
finding the 
fractional part of 
a whole. 

SWBA to use models 
to represent 
fractions that name 
part of the whole. 

Fraction CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

One can represent 
fractions on a number 
line by letting the 
interval from 0-1 
represent the whole. 
 
To represent a fraction 
on a number line, look 
at the denominator of 
the fraction. Then 
partition the interval 
from 0-1 into that 
number of total equal 
parts. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 
 

Students should 
be able to plot 
points 
representing 
fractions on a 
number line. 

SWBA to represent 
fractions on a 
number line. 

 CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.2 Represent 
fractions on a number line 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 



Understand fractions 
as numbers on a 
number line: represent 
fractions on a number 
line diagram 
 
Represent a fraction 
1/b on a line diagram 
by defining the interval 
from 0 to 1 as the 
whole and partitioning 
it into “b” equal parts. 
Recognize that each 
part has size 1/b  and 
that the endpoint of 
the part based at 0 
locates the number 1/b 
on the number line 
 
Represent a fraction 
a/b on the number line 
diagram by marking off 
“a” lengths 1/b from 0. 
Recognize that the 
resulting interval has 
size a/b and that its 
endpoint locates the 
number a/b on the 
number line. 

denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

One can show that two 
fractions are 
equivalent, or equal, 
by using fraction 
models to show that 
they have the same 
size. 
 
One can also use a 
number line to show 
that two fraction are 
equivalent. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 

Student should 
be able to 
determine 
whether two 
fractions are 
equivalent. 
 
Student should 
be able to explain 
how they know if 
two fraction are 
equivalent. 

SWBA to use models 
to find equivalent 
fractions. 

Equivalent 
fractions 
 

CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 



a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 
 
Understand fractions 
as numbers on a 
number line: represent 
fractions on a number 
line diagram 
 
Represent a fraction 
1/b on a line diagram 
by defining the interval 
from 0 to 1 as the 
whole and partitioning 
it into “b” equal parts. 
Recognize that each 
part has size 1/b  and 
that the endpoint of 
the part based at 0 
locates the number 1/b 
on the number line 
 
Represent a fraction 
a/b on the number line 
diagram by marking off 
“a” lengths 1/b from 0. 
Recognize that the 
resulting interval has 
size a/b and that its 
endpoint locates the 
number a/b on the 
number line. 

denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.2 Represent 
fractions on a number line 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.3 Recognize 
and generate simple 
equivalent fractions. (limit 
the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

When the numerator 
and denominator of a 
fraction are the same, 
the fraction equal 1. 
 
When the denominator 
of a fraction is 1, the 
fraction is equivalent 
to the whole number 

Students should 
be able to write a 
fraction and a 
whole number 
for a model. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how whole 

SWBA to express 
whole numbers as 
fractions and 
recognize fractions 
equivalent to the 
whole.  

Numerator 
 
Denominator 
 
Equivalent 
fractions 

CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 



many 
equivalent 
forms. 

represented by the 
numerator. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 
 
Understand fractions 
as numbers on a 
number line: represent 
fractions on a number 
line diagram 
 
Represent a fraction 
a/b on the number line 
diagram by marking off 
“a” lengths 1/b from 0. 
Recognize that the 
resulting interval has 
size a/b and that its 
endpoint locates the 
number a/b on the 
number line. 
 
Explain equivalence of 
fractions in special 
cases, and compare 
fractions by reasoning 
about their size. 
 
Understand two 
fractions as equivalent 
(equal) if they are the 
same size, or the same 
point on the number 
line. 
 
Recognize and 
generate simple 

numbers can be 
represented as 
fractions. 

part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.2 Represent 
fractions on a number line 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.3 Recognize 
and generate simple 
equivalent fractions. (limit 
the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.4 Express 
whole numbers as 
fractions, and/or generate 
fractions that are 
equivalent to whole (limit 
the denominators to 
1,2,3,4, and 6) 



equivalent fractions. 
Explain why the 
fractions are 
equivalent by using a 
visual fraction model. 
 
Express whole 
numbers as fractions 
and recognize fractions 
that are equivalent to 
whole numbers. 
 

 Numbers, 
measures, 
expressions, 
equations, and 
inequalities can 
represent 
mathematical 
situations and 
structures in 
many 
equivalent 
forms. 

How can fractions 
be used to 
represent 
numbers and their 
parts? 

One can compare two 
fractions with the same 
numerator or the same 
denominator by 
reasoning about their 
size. 
 
One can compare two 
fractions when the 
fractions refer to the 
dame whole. 
 
One can use fraction 
models or number 
lines to compare two 
fractions. 
 
Understand a fraction 
1/b as the quantity 
formed by 1 part when 
a whole is partitioned 
into “b” equal parts: 
Understand a fraction 
a/b as the quantity 
formed by “a” parts of 
size 1/b. 
 
Understand fractions 
as numbers on a 
number line: represent 
fractions on a number 
line diagram 
 

Students should 
be able to use 
models and the 
symbols >, =, or 
<, to compare 
two fractions. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how fractions can 
be compared. 

Use models to 
compare two 
fractions and record 
the results. 

Greater than (>) 
 
 Less than (<) 
 
Equal to (=) 

CC.2.1.3.C.1 Explore and 
develop an understanding 
of fractions. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.1 
Demonstrate that when a 
whole or set is partitioned 
into “y” equal parts, the 
fraction 1/y represents 1 
part of the whole and/or 
the fraction x/y represents 
x equal parts of the whole 
(limit the denominators to 
2,3,4,6,and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary) 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.2 Represent 
fractions on a number line 
(limit the denominators to 
2, 3, 4, 6, and 8; limit 
numerators to whole 
numbers less than the 
denominator; no 
simplification necessary. 
 
M03.A-F.1.1.5 Compare 
two fractions with the 
same denominator (limit 
the denominator to 1, 
2,3,4,6 and 8), using the 



Represent a fraction 
1/b on a line diagram 
by defining the interval 
from 0 to 1 as the 
whole and partitioning 
it into “b” equal parts. 
Recognize that each 
part has size 1/b  and 
that the endpoint of 
the part based at 0 
locates the number 1/b 
on the number line 
 
Represent a fraction 
a/b on the number line 
diagram by marking off 
“a” lengths 1/b from 0. 
Recognize that the 
resulting interval has 
size a/b and that its 
endpoint locates the 
number a/b on the 
number line. 
 
Explain equivalence of 
fractions in special 
cases, and compare 
fractions by reasoning 
about their size. 
 
Compare two fractions 
with the same 
denominator or the 
same numerator by 
reasoning about their 
size. Recognize that 
comparisons are valid 
only when the two 
fractions refer to the 
same whole. Record 
the results of the 
comparisons with the 
symbols >, =, or <, and 
justify the conclusion. 
By using a visual 

symbols >, =, or <, and 
justify the conclusions. 



fraction model. 

  
                                      Review Common Assessment Unit 10   Fractions  
 

 

13 Days 
 
                                           Test Common Assessment Unit 10   Fractions 
 

 

                                                                                          Measurement and Data 

 

 

                                                                                           Unit 11  Measurement  
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

11 Days Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can measure 
liquid volumes using 
liters and milliliters. 
 
One can add, subtract, 
multiply, and divide 
measures of liquid 
volume. 
 
Measure and estimate 
liquid volumes and 
masses of objects using 
standard units of 
grams, kilograms and 
liters. Add, subtract, 
multiply or divide to 
solve one step word 
problems involving 
mass and volumes that 
are given in the same 
unit to represent the 
problem. 

Students should 
be able to sole 
one step word 
problems 
involving liquid 
volume. 

SWBA to explore 
estimating and 
measure liquid 
volumes using metric 
units of capacity. 

Capacity 
 
Liquid Volume 
 
Liter (L) 
 
Metric unit 
 
Milliliter 
 
Unit 
 

CC.2.4.2.A.1 Solve 
problems involving 
measurement and 
estimation of 
temperature, liquid 
volume, mass and length. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.1 Measure 
and estimate liquid 
volumes and masses of 
objects, using standard 
units (cups, pints, quarts, 
gallons, ounces and 
pounds) and metric units 
(liters, grams and 
kilograms) 
    
M03.D-M.1.2.2 Add, 
subtract multiply and 
divide to solve one-step 
word problems involving 
masses or liquids volumes 
that are given in the same 



units. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.3 Use a ruler 
to measure lengths to the 
nearest quarter inch or 
centimeter. 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can solve capacity 
problems by adding, 
subtracting, 
multiplying, or dividing 
liquid volumes that 
have the same units. 
 
Measure and estimate 
liquid volumes and 
masses of objects using 
standard units of 
grams, kilograms and 
liters. Add, subtract, 
multiply or divide to 
solve one step word 
problems involving 
mass and volumes that 
are given in the same 
unit to represent the 
problem. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal group, arrays, 
and measurement 
quantities by using 
drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 

Students should 
be able to solve 
capacity 
problems. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how they should 
decide to 
measure capacity 
in milliliters or 
liters. 

SWBA to use the four 
operations to solve 
one step word 
problems involving 
liquid volume. 

Capacity CC.2.4.2.A.1 Solve 
problems involving 
measurement and 
estimation of 
temperature, liquid 
volume, mass and length. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.1 Measure 
and estimate liquid 
volumes and masses of 
objects, using standard 
units (cups, pints, quarts, 
gallons, ounces and 
pounds) and metric units 
(liters, grams and 
kilograms) 
    
M03.D-M.1.2.2 Add, 
subtract multiply and 
divide to solve one-step 
word problems involving 
masses or liquids volumes 
that are given in the same 
units. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.3 Use a ruler 
to measure lengths to the 
nearest quarter inch or 
centimeter. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) and/or 
division (limit dividends 



through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups, 
arrays, and/or 
measurement quantities. 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can measure the 
mass of objects using 
metric units of grams 
and kilograms. 
 
One can add, subtract, 
multiply and divide 
measures of mass. 
 
Measure and estimate 
liquid volumes and 
masses of objects using 
standard units of 
grams, kilograms and 
liters. Add, subtract, 
multiply or divide to 
solve one step word 
problems involving 
mass and volumes that 
are given in the same 
unit to represent the 
problem. 

Students should 
be able to solve 
one-step word 
problems 
involving masses 
of objects. 

SWBA to explore 
estimating and 
measuring metric 
units od mass. 

Gram 
 
Kilogram 
 
Mass 

 

CC.2.4.2.A.1 Solve 
problems involving 
measurement and 
estimation of 
temperature, liquid 
volume, mass and length. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.1 Measure 
and estimate liquid 
volumes and masses of 
objects, using standard 
units (cups, pints, quarts, 
gallons, ounces and 
pounds) and metric units 
(liters, grams and 
kilograms) 
    
M03.D-M.1.2.2 Add, 
subtract multiply and 
divide to solve one-step 
word problems involving 
masses or liquids volumes 
that are given in the same 
units. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.3 Use a ruler 
to measure lengths to the 
nearest quarter inch or 
centimeter. 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can solve mass 
problems by adding, 
subtracting, 
multiplying or dividing 
masses of objects that 
have the same units. 
 
Measure and estimate 
liquid volumes and 

Students should 
be able to solve 
mass problems. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
when it would be 
best to estimate 
the mass of an 

SWBA to use the four 
operations to solve 
one step word 
problems involving 
mass. 

Mass 

 
CC.2.4.2.A.1 Solve 
problems involving 
measurement and 
estimation of 
temperature, liquid 
volume, mass and length. 
 
CC.2.2.3.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 



masses of objects using 
standard units of 
grams, kilograms and 
liters. Add, subtract, 
multiply or divide to 
solve one step word 
problems involving 
mass and volumes that 
are given in the same 
unit to represent the 
problem. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal group, arrays, 
and measurement 
quantities by using 
drawings and 
equations with a 
symbol for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 

object and when 
it would be best 
to get an exact 
measure. 

involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.1 Measure 
and estimate liquid 
volumes and masses of 
objects, using standard 
units (cups, pints, quarts, 
gallons, ounces and 
pounds) and metric units 
(liters, grams and 
kilograms) 
    
M03.D-M.1.2.2 Add, 
subtract multiply and 
divide to solve one-step 
word problems involving 
masses or liquids volumes 
that are given in the same 
units. 
 
M03.D-M.1.2.3 Use a ruler 
to measure lengths to the 
nearest quarter inch or 
centimeter. 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) and/or 
division (limit dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups, 
arrays, and/or 
measurement quantities. 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can tell time ti the 
nearest minute on a 
digital clock and an 
analog clock. 
 
Tell and write time to 
the nearest minute and 
measure time intervals 

Students should 
be able to read 
and write time 
shown on an 
analog clock in 
words and 
numbers. 
 

SWBA to tell time to 
the nearest minute. 

Analog clock 
 
Digital clock 

 

CC.2.4.2.A.2 Tell and write 
time to the nearest 
minute and solve 
problems by calculating 
time intervals. 
 
M03.D-M.1.1.1 Tell, show 
and or write time (analog) 



in minutes. Solve word 
problems involving 
addition and 
subtraction of time 
intervals in minutes by 
representing the 
problem on a lone 
diagram. 

Students should 
be able to explain 
why telling time 
is important. 

to the nearest minute. 
 
M03.D-M.1.1.2 Calculate 
elapsed time to the 
nearest minute in a given 
situation (total elapsed 
time limited to 60 minutes 
or less) 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

One can solve word 
problems involving 
time intervals by using 
a number line. 
 
One can also measure 
time intervals by using 
addition and 
subtraction. 
 
Tell and write time to 
the nearest minute and 
measure time intervals 
in minutes. Solve word 
problems involving 
addition and 
subtraction of time 
intervals in minutes by 
representing the 
problem on a lone 
diagram. 

Student should 
be able to solve 
problems 
involving time 
intervals. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to 
determine the 
duration of time 
intervals in ours. 

SWBA to determine 
time intervals to 
solve problems. 

Time interval CC.2.4.2.A.2 Tell and write 
time to the nearest 
minute and solve 
problems by calculating 
time intervals. 
 
M03.D-M.1.1.1 Tell, show 
and or write time (analog) 
to the nearest minute. 
 
M03.D-M.1.1.2 Calculate 
elapsed time to the 
nearest minute in a given 
situation (total elapsed 
time limited to 60 minutes 
or less) 

 Some attribute 
of objects are 
measurable, 
e.g. length, 
mass, capacity, 
and it can be 
quantified. 

Why do we 
measure? 

Solve problems and 
make change involving 
money using a 
combination of coins 
and bills. 

Students should 
be able to  
compare total 
values of 
combinations of 
coins (penny, 
nickel, dime, 
quarter) and 
dollar bills less 
than $5.00 

SWBA to use a 
combination of bills 
and coins to solve 
word problems 
involving money and 
making change. 

Penny 
 
Nickel 
 
Dime 
Quarter 
 
Dollar 

 

CC.2.4.3.A.3 Solve 
problems and make 
change involving money 
using a combination of 
coins and bills. 
 
M03.D-M. 1.3.1  Compare 
total values of 
combinations of coins 
(penny, nickel, dime, 
quarter) and dollar bills 
less than $5.00 
 
M03.D-M. 1.3.2 Make 
change for an amount up 
to $5.00 with no more 



than $2.00 change given. 
(penny, nickel, dime, 
quarter and dollar) 
 
M03.D-M. 1.3.3 Round 
amounts of money to the 
nearest dollar. 

       
                                            Review Common Assessment Unit 11   Measurement 
 

11 Days     
                                                 Common Assessment Unit 11    Measurement 
 

 
 

                                                               Unit 12  Represent and Interpret Data  
 

Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

13 Days Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

One can record data 
with several categories 
in a frequency table or 
tally chart. 
 
One can solve 
problems using the 
information from a 
frequency table and 
tally chart. 
 
Draw a scaled picture 
graph and a scaled bar 
graph to represent a 
data set with several 
categories. Solve one- 
and two-step “how 
many more” and “how 
many less” problems 
using information 
presents in scaled bar 

Students should 
be able to 
organize data in a 
tally chart and 
frequency tables. 
 
Students should 
be able to 
describe the 
information a 
tally chart and 
frequency table 
can give. 

SWBA to collect and 
record data through 
observations and 
surveys. 

Data  
 
Survey 
 
Tally chart 
 
Tally marks 
 
Frequency table 

 
 

In Preparation of: 
CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.1 Complete 
a scaled pictograph and a 
scaled bar graph to 
represent a data set with 
several categories. (scales 
limited to 1, 2, 5, and 10) 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.2 Solve one 
and two-step problems 
using information to 
interpret data presented 
in scaled pictographs. 
(scales limited to 1, 2, 5, 
and 10) 



graphs. 
 
Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths 
using rulers marked 
with halves and fourths 
of an inch. Show data 
by making a line plot, 
where the horizontal 
scale is marked off in 
appropriate units-
whole numbers, 
halves, or quarters. 

 
M03.D-M.2.1.3 Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths using 
rulers marked with halves 
and fourths of an inch. 
Display the data by making 
a line plot, where the 
horizontal scale is marked 
in appropriate units- 
whole numbers, halves, or 
quarters. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.4 Translate 
information from one type 
of display to another. Limit 
to pictographs, tally 
charts, bar graphs, and 
tables. (ex. Convert a tally 
chart to a bar graph) 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

Ina pictograph, or 
scales picture graph, a 
symbol is used to 
represent more than 
one tally of data. 
 
One can represent and 
interpret data using a 
scales picture graph. 
 
The key tells how many 
each symbol 
represents. 
 
Draw a scaled picture 
graph and a scaled bar 
graph to represent a 
data set with several 
categories. Solve one- 
and two-step “how 
many more” and “how 
many less” problems 
using information 
presents in scaled bar 
graphs. 

Student should 
be able to 
construct 
pictographs and 
use them to 
interpret data 
and draw 
conclusions.  

SWBA to draw a 
scaled picture graph. 

Picture graph 
 
Pictograph 
 
Key 
 
Analyze 
 
Interpret 
 
 

CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.1 Complete 
a scaled pictograph and a 
scaled bar graph to 
represent a data set with 
several categories. (scales 
limited to 1, 2, 5, and 10) 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.2 Solve one 
and two-step problems 
using information to 
interpret data presented 
in scaled pictographs. 
(scales limited to 1, 2, 5, 
and 10) 



 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

A scaled bar graph uses 
bars and scales freater 
than 1 to represent 
data. 
 
Bar graphs are useful 
for analyzing and 
interpreting data. 
 
A bar graph can be 
vertical or horizontal. 
 
 
Draw a scaled picture 
graph and a scaled bar 
graph to represent a 
data set with several 
categories. Solve one- 
and two-step “how 
many more” and “how 
many less” problems 
using information 
presents in scaled bar 
graphs. 

Students should 
be able to 
represent data in 
scaled bar graphs 
and include the 
following: a title, 
a scale, labels on 
the side and 
bottom of the 
graph and bars of 
equal width to 
represent the 
data. 
 
Student should 
be able to explain 
what factors help 
to determine the 
scale used for a 
bar graph.  

SWBA to draw a 
scaled bar graph. 

Bar graph 
 
Scale  

CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.1 Complete 
a scaled pictograph and a 
scaled bar graph to 
represent a data set with 
several categories. (scales 
limited to 1, 2, 5, and 10) 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.2 Solve one 
and two-step problems 
using information to 
interpret data presented 
in scaled pictographs. 
(scales limited to 1, 2, 5, 
and 10) 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

One can use symbols 
to represent a set of 
data in a scaled picture 
graph and use bars to 
represent the same set 
of data in a bar graph. 
 
The data does not 
change from when it is 
displayed in a scaled 
picture graph to when 
it is displayed in a bar 
graph. 
 
Draw a scaled picture 
graph and a scaled bar 
graph to represent a 
data set with several 
categories. Solve one- 
and two-step “how 
many more” and “how 

Students should 
be able to draw a 
scaled picture 
graph and a 
scaled bar graph 
to represent a set 
data. 
 
The data does 
not change from  

SWBA to relate bar 
graphs to scaled 
picture graphs. 

 CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.1 Complete 
a scaled pictograph and a 
scaled bar graph to 
represent a data set with 
several categories. (scales 
limited to 1, 2, 5, and 10) 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.2 Solve one 
and two-step problems 
using information to 
interpret data presented 
in scaled pictographs. 
(scales limited to 1, 2, 5, 
and 10) 



many less” problems 
using information 
presents in scaled bar 
graphs. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

One can show the 
number of times each 
value occurs in a data 
set by using a line plot. 
 
Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths 
using rulers marked 
with halves and fourths 
of an inch. Show data 
by making a line plot, 
where the horizontal 
scale is marked off in 
appropriate units-
whole numbers, 
halves, or quarters. 

Students should 
be able to display 
a set of data in a 
line lot and use 
the line plot to 
draw conclusions 
about the data. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to interpret 
data they have 
collected. 

SWBA to draw, 
organize, and analyze 
data in line plots 

Line plots CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.3 Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths using 
rulers marked with halves 
and fourths of an inch. 
Display the data by making 
a line plot, where the 
horizontal scale is marked 
in appropriate units- 
whole numbers, halves, or 
quarters. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.4 Translate 
information from one type 
of display to another. Limit 
to pictographs, tally 
charts, bar graphs, and 
tables. (ex. Convert a tally 
chart to a bar graph) 
 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

One can use a ruler to 
measure the length of 
an object to the 
nearest inch, half inch, 
or quarter inch. 
 
Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths 
using rulers marked 
with halves and fourths 
of an inch. Show data 
by making a line plot, 
where the horizontal 
scale is marked off in 

Students should 
be able to 
estimate the 
length of an 
object, and then 
use a ruler to 
measure the 
length to the 
nearest ½ inch or 
to the nearest 
quarter inch. 
 
 

SWBA to measure 
lengths to the 
nearest half inch and 
nearest quarter inch. 

Half inch 
 
Quarter inch 

CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.3 Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths using 
rulers marked with halves 
and fourths of an inch.  
Display the data by making 
a line plot, where the 
horizontal scale is marked 
in appropriate units- 



appropriate units-
whole numbers, 
halves, or quarters. 

whole numbers, halves, or 
quarters. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.4 Translate 
information from one type 
of display to another. Limit 
to pictographs, tally 
charts, bar graphs, and 
tables. (ex. Convert a tally 
chart to a bar graph) 
 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How do we obtain 
useful information 
from a set of data? 

One can measure the 
lengths of several 
objects to the nearest 
half inch and quarter 
inch, and then graph 
the data on a line plot. 
 
Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths 
using rulers marked 
with halves and fourths 
of an inch. Show data 
by making a line plot, 
where the horizontal 
scale is marked off in 
appropriate units-
whole numbers, 
halves, or quarters. 
 
Use multiplication and 
division within 100 to 
solve word problems in 
situations involving 
equal groups, arrays, 
and measurement 
quantities by using 
drawings and 
equations with 
symbols for the 
unknown number to 
represent the problem. 

Students should 
be able to graph 
measurement 
data on a line 
plot. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
why recording 
measurement 
data lends itself 
to a line plot 
display. 

SWBA to collect and 
display measurement 
data to fractions of 
an inch. 

 CC.2.4.3.A.4 Represent 
and interpret data using 
tally charts, tables, 
pictographs, line plots, 
and bar graphs. 
 
CC.2.2.2.A.1 Represent 
and solve problems 
involving multiplication 
and division. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.3 Generate 
measurement data by 
measuring lengths using 
rulers marked with halves 
and fourths of an inch. 
Display the data by making 
a line plot, where the 
horizontal scale is marked 
in appropriate units- 
whole numbers, halves, or 
quarters. 
 
M03.D-M.2.1.4 Translate 
information from one type 
of display to another. Limit 
to pictographs, tally 
charts, bar graphs, and 
tables. (ex. Convert a tally 
chart to a bar graph) 
 
M03.B-O.1.2.1 Use 
multiplication (up to and 
including 10 x 10) and/or 



division (limit dividends 
through 50, and limit 
divisors and quotients 
through 10) to solve 
problems in situations 
involving equal groups, 
arrays, and/or 
measurement quantities. 
 

  
                                        Review Common Assessment Unit 12  Represent and Interpret Data  
 

 

13Days 
   
                                         Test  Common Assessment Unit 12   Represent and Interpret Data 
 

 

                                                                            Unit 13  Perimeter and Area 
 
Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

15 Days Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One can use a ruler to 
measure the side 
lengths of a figure and 
then use the 
measurements to find 
the perimeter. 
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same area and 

Students should 
be able to 
estimate the 
perimeter of a 
shape.. 
 
Students should 
be able to use  
a centimeter 
ruler to measure 
side lengths of a 
shape and find 
the actual 
perimeter. 
 

SWBA to explore 
finding the perimeter 
of a figure. 

Perimeter 
 

CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 
 
Mo3.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 



different perimeters problem. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One can find the 
perimeter of a figure if 
you know all the side 
lengths. 
 
One can find an 
unknown side length of 
a figure if you know 
the perimeter and the 
other side lengths. 
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same area and 
different perimeters 

Students should 
be able to find 
the perimeter of 
a shape by 
adding the side 
lengths. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
what operation 
to use to find an 
unknown side 
length, if the 
perimeter is 
known. 

SWBA to find the 
unknown when 
solving problems 
involving perimeter.  

Perimeter CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 
 
M03.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 
problem. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

Area is the number of 
square units needed to 
cover a plane figure 
without overlapping. 
 
A square with side 
length of 1 has an area 
of 1 square unit, and 
can be used to 
measure the area of a 
figure. 
 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
A square with side 

Students should 
be able to find 
the area of 
figures on grids 
by counting unit 
squares. 

SWBA to count unit 
squares to find the 
areas of a figure. 

Area  
 
Square unit 
 
Unit Square 

CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 



length 1 unit, called “ a 
unit square”, is said to 
have “one square unit” 
of area, and can be 
used to measure area. 
 
A plane figure which 
can be covered 
without gaps or 
overlaps by “n” unit 
squares is said to have 
an area of “n” square 
units. 
 
Measure areas by 
counting unit squares 
(square cm, square m, 
square in. square ft., 
and improvised  units) 
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same area and 
different perimeters 

 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 
 
M03.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 
problem. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One ca find the area of 
a figure by counting 
the number of squares 
and half squares 
covered by the figure 
on the grid. 
 
A figure that covers “n” 
units on a grid has an 
area of “n” square 
units. 

Students should 
be able to find 
the areas of 
irregular figures 
by counting the 
square units 

SWBA to use 
addition to measure 
the area of a figure. 

Area CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 



collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
A square with side 
length 1 unit, called “ a 
unit square”, is said to 
have “one square unit” 
of area, and can be 
used to measure area. 
 
A plane figure which 
can be covered 
without gaps or 
overlaps by “n” unit 
squares is said to have 
an area of “n” square 
units. 
 
Measure areas by 
counting unit squares 
(square cm, square m, 
square in. square ft., 
and improvised  units) 
 
Relate area to the 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition.  
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 

 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 
 
M03.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 
problem. 



with the same area and 
different perimeters 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One can find the area 
of rectangles by “tiling” 
the rectangle, or 
separating the 
rectangles into unit 
squares. 
 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
A square with side 
length 1 unit, called “ a 
unit square”, is said to 
have “one square unit” 
of area, and can be 
used to measure area. 
 
A plane figure which 
can be covered 
without gaps or 
overlaps by “n” unit 
squares is said to have 
an area of “n” square 
units. 
 
Measure areas by 
counting unit squares 
(square cm, square m, 
square in. square ft., 
and improvised  units) 
 
Relate area to the 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
Find the area of a 
rectangle with whole-
number side lengths by 
tiling it, and show that 

Students should 
be able to draw 
unit squares on a 
rectangle with 
whole number 
side lengths. 
Then, find the 
area by counting 
the total number 
of unit squares. 

SWBA to use tiling to 
find the area of 
rectangles. 

 CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 
 
 



the area is the same as 
would be found by 
multiplying the side 
lengths. 
 
Multiply side lengths to 
find areas of rectangles 
with whole-number 
side lengths in context 
of solving real world 
and mathematical 
problems, and 
represent whole-
number products as 
rectangular areas in 
mathematical 
reasoning. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One can find the area 
of a rectangle by tiling 
the rectangle or by 
multiplying the length 
by its width. 
 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
A square with side 
length 1 unit, called “ a 
unit square”, is said to 
have “one square unit” 
of area, and can be 
used to measure area. 
 
A plane figure which 
can be covered 
without gaps or 
overlaps by “n” unit 
squares is said to have 
an area of “n” square 
units. 
 
Measure areas by 

Students should 
be able to find 
the area of a 
rectangle by 
using the area 
formula. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how 
multiplication 
and division can 
be used to solve 
problems 
involving the area 
of rectangles. 

SWBA to use the 
formula for area to 
find the area of 
rectangles. 

Formula  CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 



counting unit squares 
(square cm, square m, 
square in. square ft., 
and improvised  units) 
 
Relate area to the 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
Find the area of a 
rectangle with whole-
number side lengths by 
tiling it, and show that 
the area is the same as 
would be found by 
multiplying the side 
lengths. 
 
Multiply side lengths to 
find areas of rectangles 
with whole-number 
side lengths in context 
of solving real world 
and mathematical 
problems, and 
represent whole-
number products as 
rectangular areas in 
mathematical 
reasoning. 
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same area and 

as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 
 
M03.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 
problem. 



different perimeters 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

One can use the 
distributive property to 
find the area of 
rectangles with greater 
side lengths more 
easily. 
 
One can find the area 
of a rectangle by 
decomposing it into 
two rectangles and 
then adding the areas 
of the parts. 
 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
Relate area to the 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
Use tiling to show in a 
concrete case that the 
area of a rectangle 
with whole-number 
side lengths “a” and “b 
+ c” is the sum of a x b 
and a x c, Use area 
models to represent 
the distributive 
property in 
mathematical 
reasoning. 

Students should 
be able to use the 
distributive 
property to find 
the area of a 
rectangle by 
decomposing one 
side length 
measure into a 
sum 
 

SWBA to use the 
distributive property 
to find areas. 

 CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 
data, and the 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
Relate area to the 

Students should 
be able to find 
the area of a 
composite figure 
that can be 
decomposed into 
rectangles. 

SWBA to find the 
area of composite 
figures. 

Composite 
figures 

CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 



question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
A composite figure is 
made up of two or 
more figures. 
 
One can find the area 
of a composite figure 
by decomposing the 
figure into smaller 
parts and then adding 
the areas of the parts. 
 
Multiply side lengths to 
find areas of rectangles 
with whole-number 
side lengths in context 
of solving real world 
and mathematical 
problems, and 
represent whole-
number products as 
rectangular areas in 
mathematical 
reasoning. 
 
Recognize area as 
additive. Find areas of 
rectilinear figures by 
decomposing them 
into non-overlapping 
rectangles and adding 
the areas of the non-
overlapping parts, 
apply this technique to 
solve real world 
problems. 

 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how the 
operation of 
addition is 
related to finding 
the area of a 
composite figure. 

areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 

 Some questions 
can be 
answered by 
collecting, 
representing, 
and analyzing 

How are perimeter 
and area related 
and how are the 
different? 

Two rectangles can 
have the same area, 
but different 
perimeter. 
 
Two rectangles can 

Students should 
be able to draw 
and label 
rectangles that 
have the same 
area  or the same 

SWBA to recognize 
the relationship 
between area and 
perimeter. 

 CC.2.4.3.A.5 Determine 
the area of a rectangle and 
apply the concept to 
multiplication and to 
addition. 
 



data, and the 
question to be 
answered 
determines the 
data to be 
collected, how 
best to collect 
it, and how best 
to represent it. 

have the same 
perimeter but different 
areas, 
 
Recognize area as an 
attribute of plane 
figures and understand 
concepts of area 
measurement. 
 
Relate area to the 
operations of 
multiplication and 
addition. 
 
Multiply side lengths to 
find areas of rectangles 
with whole-number 
side lengths in context 
of solving real world 
and mathematical 
problems, and 
represent whole-
number products as 
rectangular areas in 
mathematical 
reasoning. 
 
Solve real-world and 
mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of 
polygons, include 
finding the perimeter 
given the sides length, 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same 
perimeter and 
different areas, and 
exhibiting rectangles 
with the same area and 
different perimeters 
 
 

perimeter but 
not both. 

CC.2.4.3.A.6 Solve 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons 
and distinguish between 
linear and area measures. 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.1 Measure 
areas by counting unit 
squares (square cm, 
square m, square in. 
square ft., and non-
standard units) 
 
 
M03.D-M.3.1.2 Multiply 
side lengths to find areas 
of rectangles with whole 
number side lengths in the 
context of solving real-
world and mathematical 
problems, and represent 
whole-number products 
as rectangular areas in 
mathematical reasoning. 
 
M03.D-M.4.1.1  Solve real-
world and mathematical 
problems involving 
perimeters of polygons, 
include finding the 
perimeter given the sides 
length, exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
perimeter and different 
areas, and exhibiting 
rectangles with the same 
area and different 
perimeters. Use the same 
units throughout the 
problem. 
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Estimated 
Unit Time 
Frames 

 
   Big Ideas 
(understand) 

 
Essential 
Questions 

 
     Concepts 
       (know) 

 
  Competencies 
        (do) 

Lessons Objectives 
and Suggested 
Resources 

 
Vocabulary 

 
Standards and Eligible 
Content 
 

11 Days 
 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

An angle that forms a 
square corner is called 
a right angle. 
 
One can use angles to 
describe and classify 
two-dimensional 
figures. 
 
Understand that 
shapes in different 
categories (rhombi, 
rectangles, and others) 
may share attributes 
(having 4 sides) and 
that the shared 
attributes can define a 
larger category 
(quadrilaterals) 
 
Recognize rhombi, 
rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and draw 

Students should 
be able to 
investigate angles 
as an attribute of 
two-dimensional 
figures. 

SWBA to explore 
angles of two-
dimensional figures. 

Angel 
 
Vertex 
 
Right angle 
 
Ray 
 
Endpoint 
 
 

CC.2.3.3.A.1 Identify, 
compare, and classify 
shapes by their attributes. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.1 explains 
that shapes in different 
categories may share 
attributes, and that the 
shared attributes can 
define a larger category. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.2 Recognize 
rhombi, rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and/or draw 
examples of quadrilaterals 
that do not belong to any 
of these subcategories. 



examples of 
quadrilaterals that do 
not belong to any of 
these subcategories. 

 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

One can classify 
polygons by their 
attributes or 
characteristics. 
 
One can classify a 
polygon by the number 
of sides and angles. 
 
 
Understand that 
shapes in different 
categories (rhombi, 
rectangles, and others) 
may share attributes 
(having 4 sides) and 
that the shared 
attributes can define a 
larger category 
(quadrilaterals) 
 
Recognize rhombi, 
rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and draw 
examples of 
quadrilaterals that do 
not belong to any of 
these subcategories. 

Students should 
be able to 
identify polygons 
based on the 
number of sides 
and angles. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how to classify 
polygons using 
their attributes. 

SWBA to describe 
and classify polygons 
by their attributes. 

Polygon 
 
Pentagon 
 
Hexagon 
 
Octagon 
 
Triangle 
 
Attribute 
 
Quadrilateral 
 

CC.2.3.3.A.1 Identify, 
compare, and classify 
shapes by their attributes. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.1 explains 
that shapes in different 
categories may share 
attributes, and that the 
shared attributes can 
define a larger category. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.2 Recognize 
rhombi, rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and/or draw 
examples of quadrilaterals 
that do not belong to any 
of these subcategories. 

 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

A triangle can have 0, 
2, or 3 sides that have 
the same length. 
 
A triangle that has a 
right angle is called a 
right triangle. 
 
Understand that 
shapes in different 
categories (rhombi, 
rectangles, and others) 

Students should 
be able to 
describe a 
triangle based on 
the number of 
sides of equal 
lengths and the 
types of angles 
that it has. 

SWBA to describe 
and classify triangles 
by their attributes. 

Right triangle  CC.2.3.3.A.1 Identify, 
compare, and classify 
shapes by their attributes. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.1 explains 
that shapes in different 
categories may share 
attributes, and that the 
shared attributes can 
define a larger category. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.2 Recognize 



may share attributes 
(having 4 sides) and 
that the shared 
attributes can define a 
larger category 
(quadrilaterals) 
 
Recognize rhombi, 
rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and draw 
examples of 
quadrilaterals that do 
not belong to any of 
these subcategories. 

rhombi, rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and/or draw 
examples of quadrilaterals 
that do not belong to any 
of these subcategories. 

 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

Some quadrilaterals 
are parallelograms, 
figures that have both 
pairs of opposite sides 
parallel. 
 
A trapezoid is an 
example of a 
quadrilateral that is 
not a parallelogram. 
 
Understand that 
shapes in different 
categories (rhombi, 
rectangles, and others) 
may share attributes 
(having 4 sides) and 
that the shared 
attributes can define a 
larger category 
(quadrilaterals) 
 
Recognize rhombi, 
rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
of quadrilateral, and 
draw examples of 
quadrilaterals that do 
not belong to any of 
these subcategories. 

Students should 
be able to classify 
quadrilaterals 
based on their 
attributes. 

SWBA to describe 
and classify 
quadrilaterals by 
their attributes. 

Parallelogram 
 
Parallel 
 
Square 
 
Rectangle 
 
Rhombus 
 
trapezoid 
 
 
 
 
 

CC.2.3.3.A.1 Identify, 
compare, and classify 
shapes by their attributes. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.1 explains 
that shapes in different 
categories may share 
attributes, and that the 
shared attributes can 
define a larger category. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.2 Recognize 
rhombi, rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and/or draw 
examples of quadrilaterals 
that do not belong to any 
of these subcategories. 



 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

Shapes in different 
categories may have 
some shared 
attributes. 
 
One can describe 
categories and 
subcategories of 
shapes based on 
shared attributes. 
 
Understand that 
shapes in different 
categories (rhombi, 
rectangles, and others) 
may share attributes 
(having 4 sides) and 
that the shared 
attributes can define a 
larger category 
(quadrilaterals) 
 
Recognize rhombi, 
rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and draw 
examples of 
quadrilaterals that do 
not belong to any of 
these subcategories. 

Students should 
be able to 
determine shared 
attributes among 
different shapes, 
such as a 
rhombus and a 
rectangle. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how a 
parallelogram is a 
special kind of 
polygon. 

Students will be able 
to describe shared 
attributes of 
quadrilaterals. 

 CC.2.3.3.A.1 Identify, 
compare, and classify 
shapes by their attributes. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.1 explains 
that shapes in different 
categories may share 
attributes, and that the 
shared attributes can 
define a larger category. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.2 Recognize 
rhombi, rectangles, and 
squares as examples of 
quadrilateral, and/or draw 
examples of quadrilaterals 
that do not belong to any 
of these subcategories. 

 
 

Two- and three-
dimensional 
objects can be 
described, 
classified, and 
analyzed by 
their attributes, 
and their 
location can be 
described 
quantitatively. 

How can 
geometric shapes 
help me solve real-
world problems? 

One can partition 
shapes into equal 
sections and then write 
a fraction to represent 
the area of each 
section. 
 
Partition shapes into 
parts with equal areas. 
Express the area of 
each part as a unit 
fraction of the whole. 
(ex. Partition a shape 
into 4 parts with equal 
areas and describe the 

Students should 
be able to 
partition a figure 
into equal areas. 
 
Students should 
be able to explain 
how they 
partition shapes 
into equal areas 
in everyday life. 

 

Student will be able 
to partition shapes 
into equal sections 
and write unit 
fractions to 
represent each area. 

 CC..2.3.3.A.2 Use the 
understanding of fractions 
to partition shapes into 
parts with equal areas and 
express the areas of each 
part as a unit fraction of 
the whole. 
 
M03.C-G.1.1.3 Partition 
shapes into parts with 
equal areas. Express the 
area of each part as  a unit 
fraction of the whole. 



 

 

area of each part as ¼ 
of the area of the 
shape. 
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